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Adrenalin Devon Junior Minor League
General Secretary Information Sheet  -  Season 2023 – 2024
My Phone number   07715651907       My e mail mark.rowlesdjm@gmail.com
Welcome to the first newsletter of the 2023 – 2024 Season and trust that the information is useful for your Club officials and please make sure this is shared with your Managers and Club officials.

Newsletter No 1
Transfer Information and Dual Registrations

Please note and as per recent rule change at our Annual General Meeting seven day notice of approaches cannot be sent until the transfer windows opens on the 1st August 2023.  Also, please can you ensure if you are dual registering a player that the other team the player may play for is aware and also ensure that our Registration Secretary Steve Conteh and Helen Mulligan are informed in writing so that we are aware of this.
Minimum number of players to be registered by 31st July 2023

Each team in our League must have the minimum number of players signed to their team by the 31st July 2023

5 players for 5 v 5 football

7 players for 7 v 7 football

9 players for 9 v 9 football

11 players for 11 v 11 football

If you think you are struggling to meet this deadline, please can you contact Steve Conteh and let him know what the issue is and how you feel this can be resolved.  
Thank you to the teams that have managed to get registrations done so quickly and over 3000 registrations already undertaken.  If any new Clubs are unsure of the process please contact Steve Conteh our Registration Secretary via email steveconteh.djml@gmail.com
New Website and Social Media Coming Soon

Mark Smith our new Website and Social Media Officer and our President Bernard Leach are liaising with a website designer and it is hoped that for the start of the Season we will have a new website for the Adrenalin Devon Junior and Minor League.   The website will be developed over the Season but we really hope this will become an invaluable resource for the League. 
Division Setting

All Divisions are now showing on Full Time and I thank all Clubs for their support that has enabled us to get this completed as quickly as it has been.  Anita and Leon are now working with me to ensure all pitch allocations are accurate and then we can ensure fixtures can be prepared and will let you know in a future newsletter when we think the first set of fixtures will be complete.  My thanks for everyone that has worked so hard behind the scenes to get the League sanctioned for the new season and all teams showing on the Full Time System
Handbook Information
On Friday 28th July 2023 will be sending out the handbook entries for every Club and you will have until Tuesday 1st August 2023 to make any final changes before it goes to print.  The handbooks take two to three weeks to print and as soon as they are ready will arrange a time for them to be picked up.
Respect Evening
Our third Respect evening is to take place at Plymouth Argyle on Tuesday 12th September 2022 – 7 – 10pm and winners of individual and team sport fair play awards will be presented with their trophies.  Invitations will be sent to winners of the awards in August.  In addition to the above awards we also have other awards to present to individuals within your Clubs that have gone above and beyond.  See information below about how to nominate people from within your Club.  You can also nominate people from other Clubs if you wish.  The Team Sporting Winners are in a separate attachment to the email sent with this newsletter.  Congratulations to all team winners.  Individual Award winners will be sent out to Clubs early next week.
Respect Nominations

Nominations required by 10th August 2023 and the nominations will be reviewed by some Executive Officers and winners to be announced by 14th August 2023.  Winners and two guests will then be invited to the Respect Evening to receive their Award

PLEASE support us with nominations so we can celebrate all that is good within our League.

The categories for nomination are

1  Hunter District Coach of the Year - this does not have to be a winning coach but one whose attitude and commitment to his team is above and beyond normal expectations.

2.  Ivybridge Town Club Official of the Year - not the Secretary as we already have an award for this.  Anyone on your committee who you feel deserves recognitions.

3.  SB Frankfort Club Volunteer Award - for a volunteer that is not part of the committee but helps a Club - nominated by individual Clubs - a groundsman. person in the tea hut, someone who washes kit etc etc.

4.  Duke Wealth Long Service Award - for a Club member that has served a Club for a long time 

5.  Four Greens Community Trust Special Acknowledgement Award - for an act of great sportsmanship during the Season - by a player or official

6.  Chaddlewood Miners and the Drake FC Youth Volunteer Recognition Award - for 2 young people under the Age of 18 that work hard with the Club as a volunteer as well as a player. 

7.  Shane Connolly Football Through Adversity Award - to a young player or official who despite adversity contributes to their team and Club in a positive way.

8.  Carpet Cleaning Special Merit Award - to someone within your Club who contributes in many ways, often those that can get unnoticed

9.  Des O Leary Commemoration Award for Fund Raising - to a person who either fund raises for your Club or who works tirelessly to bring funding to your Club.  Could also be a long serving sponsor.
Annual Accounts

The Treasurer has submitted the annual accounts to our auditors and these will be ready for review at our September League Management Meeting
Registration Invoices 

League registration invoices have been sent to all Clubs and the latest date for payment is the 31st August 2023.  My sincere thanks to Clubs that are aiming or have paid this already as this really helps as we have quite a bit of expenditure to pay out at this stage of the Season.

The Treasurer will also be sending out invoices for the extra trophies teams wanted for the Presentation Evening.

Next League Management Meeting
The next League Management Meeting for all Teams to attend is scheduled for Monday 4th September 2023 and a venue will be announced shortly.

Mark Rowles
26th July 2023
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